
March 6, 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Senate Committee, 
 
 
We oppose the amendment to SF 1311 and ask that they strike the language on lines 19.8 through 
19.11 of the original version of SF-1311 which states: “An eligible institution must not require a faith 
statement during the application process or base any part of the admission decision on a student's 
gender or sexual orientation or religious beliefs or affiliations”. 
 
 
We would like our high school child to have the option of where to attend PSEO along with the fair 
chance like other students to have less college debt because of this program.  
 
We strongly oppose the amendment as stated above. Please include this as part of the Written 
Testimony for the currently scheduled Wednesday March 8th hearing. 
 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sean and Merritt Callahan 
15376 Village Woods Dr 
Eden Prairie, MN 55347 
 


